Central Park Gardens

Steering Committee Meeting Minutes

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, November 17, 2010

Present: 
Lisa Buckman, Jim Fowler, Peg Smith, Jan Bower, Gail Morris, Emily Griswold, Dorothy Peterson, Linda Parsons and Sara Sevy Tremayne

1. Updates
a. Trader Joe’s Mural
Emily pointed out that the new Trader Joe’s has a mural of the Central Park Gardens prominently placed just to the right when you enter the store.  It is very attractive and colorful and features botanically accurate plants.

b. Meeting Schedule
The next CPG meeting will be held on December 15.
c. Rain Bird Grant Opportunity

There is over $50,000 available for grants for irrigation systems from Rain Bird; however, it necessitates getting people to vote for a prospective grantee project on the internet.  Although CPG does need new irrigation heads for its sprinkler system, the committee did not like the idea of this type of voting competition.  Emily also said that she prefers Hunter sprinkler heads to Rain Bird.  Thus the suggestion for doing a proposal to Rain Bird was defeated.

2. Open House on October 30

a. General Comments

The weather was not great, but the Open House went well and everyone seemed to have a good time.  People were interested in and attracted to the plants in the gardens, the sculpture unveiling was well attended and there were many good comments on the experimental signage project.  Dorothy said she likes having the fall festival in Central Park.  It is a good outreach event and gets a lot of people involved.  There were fewer scarecrows this year in the Avenue of the Scarecrows because many of the schools who had participated in the past had their own shows.  This meant there were some new schools involved in the event.
b. Staffing

A suggestion was made that we have two people at each table next year so that one person can get some break time.  Also more help is needed for clean-up at the end of the Open House.
c. Set-up and Closing
The set-up went smoothly; however, the canopies added a logistical problem in closing.  It had rained in the morning, and the canopies were wet so they were left to dry until 4 p.m. when someone was available to take the canopies down.  At that late hour, they had to be taken to the Arboretum and laid out there for drying.  On Sunday, a team had to go back to the Arboretum to complete the folding and storing of the canopies at the Arboretum.  Gail suggested that we buy some canopies, but it was decided by the committee that since we have access to the Arboretum equipment and a problem of storage in the CPG shed, we continue to use the Arboretum’s equipment.  It was reported that the City’s orange barricades were missing so someone must have picked them up.  
d. Plant Sale 
It was suggested that we have Peg look over the remaining plants that did not sell for possible use in the vegetable garden and then give the rest to Willa for the Davis Community Garden.  Visitors wanted to know where certain sale plants were in the garden so some training in the garden prior to the sale should be done for the sales people.  One of the favorite plants is the Mexican Sage, and there were many requests for that plant so we should consider selling it next year.  There was also interest in the Woodland Strawberry.  Next year we might have both a spring and fall sale.  Last year we sold plants at the Mother’s Day Tea, but this might not be the best time for selling plants.  There was a suggestion that we consolidate all of the plants for sale in one area.  Another suggestion was that we put the free stuff at the end of the gardens so the visitors have to walk through the gardens to get to the freebies.
e. Publicity

We need to get the information to the school garden coordinators earlier so that they can send out the announcement to their mailing lists earlier.  Dorothy suggested we send the information first to the Davis Farm-to-School Connection, who in turn will send the announcement out to the Davis school garden leaders.  Also suggested was a weatherproof banner that goes up several weeks in advance of the fall festival.  The banner could be put on the fence on the market side of the gardens.
3. Sculpture

a. “Kissing Gate” Plan
Davis Sunrise Rotary has volunteered to build a “Kissing Gate” aka safety fence to prevent children from running into B Street traffic.

b. Naming Contest
There was a lot of interest in the naming contest with over 80 names submitted.  A lot of the entries did not have email addresses.  Emily will send out the names to the committee members, who are to pick their top three entries.  Then Emily will take the top five and send them to Solomon, the artist, to do the final pick.  The prize is a milkweed starter plant and two butterfly field books.
4. Sundial Proposal

a. Concerns Addressed
Angela Ridgway, who does creative welded metal art from recycled materials, redrew the sundial.  There were three concerns.  These have been corrected, i.e., the lines on the face were wiggly and now they are straight, thick metal rods have been placed on the sides so they can’t easily be pulled off, and numbers and some additional lines in yellow to depict sunrays have been placed on the face of the dial.  The pedestal is being made from concrete with a stain to give it a more natural appearance.  The cost is $500.  Approval for these changes was unanimous.
5. Workdays
a. Schedule and Tasks
Emily does not have any more travel plans so she will be around for workdays.  The shredder will be pulled out and some raking done first at the next workday on Saturday, November 20.  Also there is a lot of Bermuda grass in the meadow in the deer grass area.  She suggested pulling up the deer grass and planting new ones since they are so easy to grow and don’t divide easily for transplanting.  Might also need to use some Round-up in the meadow, although it is getting late into the season for getting the Bermuda grass out by hand or with an herbicide.  It was suggested that Martin Guerena from the City be asked to take a look at the problem and the combined approach of an herbicide and deer grass removal be used.
b. Workshops
The workshops went well on Saturday, November 6.  There were about 15 people in both sessions -- Orchids and Bromeliads at 9:30 a.m. and Propagation Techniques at 11:00 a.m.  The crowds for the workshops are getting bigger.  There were 30-50 people for the rose workshops, so it’s anticipated that we’ll have good attendance at the winter pruning workshops in January.
Submitted by

Jan Bower, Secretary
